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Hong Kong 

Dear Mr LIANG, 

Employment (Amendment) Bill 2019 

We are scrutinizing the captioned Bill with a view to 
advising Members on its legal and drafting aspects.   

It is noted that the main purposes of the Bill include seeking 
to amend section 14 of the Employment Ordinance (Cap. 57).  The 
effect is that the maternity leave pay for the proposed 11th to 14th weeks 
of maternity leave ("additional ML pay") would be subject to a cap as 
specified in the proposed new Schedule 1A to Cap. 57.  The cap 
proposed in the new Schedule 1A is $36,822 per employee.  According 
to paragraphs 6 and 7 of the Legislative Council Brief (File Ref.: LD 
LRD/12-1/1-16 (C)) issued by the Labour and Welfare Bureau on 
24 December 2019, the Government has committed that for the amount of 
the additional ML pay that is required to be paid under Cap. 57 and has 
been paid by the employers, the employers may apply to the Government 
for reimbursement ("reimbursement scheme"), which would be done by 
way of an administrative scheme. 

LC Paper No. CB(2)604/19-20(03)



-  2  - 
 

 It is further noted that under section 4 of the Public Finance 
Ordinance (Cap. 2), no expenditure shall be charged on the general 
revenue except as provided by or under Cap. 2 or any other enactment.  
We should be grateful if you could clarify the following matters: 
 

(a) whether there will be any other legislative amendment(s) to 
give effect to the implementation of the reimbursement 
scheme; and 
 

(b) whether the Administration intends to charge the expenditure 
relating to the reimbursement scheme on the general revenue, 
and if so, please clarify the legal basis for doing so.  

 
 We look forward to receiving your reply in both English and 
Chinese as soon as practicable, preferably by 7 February 2020.  

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

(CHUI Ho-yin, Alvin) 
Assistant Legal Adviser 

 
 

c.c. Department of Justice 
 (Attn: Miss Annet LAI, Government Counsel) 
 (Fax: 3918 4613) 
 Clerk to Panel on Manpower 
 Legal Adviser 
 Senior Assistant Legal Adviser 1 
 


	Employment (Amendment) Bill 2019



